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COSLA/Scottish government  Update


Face covering guidance 

Discussion around PPE/Face covering and the need to ensure PPE only when required in confined spaces and under particular circumstances in the ASN Sector.  Schools and authorities trying to ensure they always have a contingency supply available.  Concerns raised regarding the costs and that additional government funds are insufficient.  Also the requirement to wash the face coverings daily can be a barrier for some families.– 

COVID Testing

Discussion on the impact of pressure on the system for obtaining a COVID test.  Authorities to emphasise limited benefit of testing if not symptomatic.  From 17,000 children tested – 50 positive and test is invasive.  Not surprising given schools just returned and anxiety of parents at rising number of cases.
COSLA indicated that they are continuing to work working with TU s and there is also ongoing work on improving communications including using parent forums

Recruitment Update

Discussion regarding the additional funding and whether there was a requirement for GTCS to contact retired or lapsed teachers.  View of the group was not required at this stage and if there are geographical challenges in particular parts of the country those employers would contact GTCs directly.  Majority viewed that this would not be helpful to HT s at present

Funding 
Explanation provided on the various streams of additional funding, what was specifically for teachers, what could be used flexibly and funding for additional COVID costs other than staffing.  Funding letters have now been issued to authorities.
Flexibility with one tranche of funding 
College/University sector a possibility for secondary shortage subjects?
Agenda
Employee attendance

Discussion regarding the Scottish govt. request for employee absence and the usefulness of these figures as COVID absence/self-isolation is only reason for absence, and will not necessarily be an indicator of schools at risk of closing.  It was noted that the requirement to submit returns would be for at least the next 4 weeks and then reviewed.

SNCT guidance

Discussion regarding any potential update to the guidance produced regarding teachers who may face a quarantine situation following holiday. It was noted that COSLA had produced similar guidance for SJC employees and clarity was critical as schools approach the October Break.

A request was also made to COSLA/SNCT for updated guidance on pregnant employees, as differences across authorities at present is causing challenges.

Date of next meeting early October
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